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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 8th March 2016 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash,  J Smith, N Thom, P Venning, G Parkin, D Green, Jo Voss Community Warden, 12 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk) 
3297.
Apologies & reasons for absence: Borough Councillor M Burgess.
3298.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters;  None


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33;  None 
At this point the meeting was adjourned for the Public Session
3299.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th February 2016: Confirmed and signed as a correct record. 
3300.   Matters Arising: 


Proposed Cemetery Extension – Clerk reported that the Seller's solicitor is currently in the process of perfecting their clients instructions.


Rubbish around the Village – Clerk reported that she is still waiting for a response from ABC's Street Scene dept.

3301.   Planning Application: (previously circulated to Cllrs)


16/00198/AS  Twostocks, Stocks Road – Demolition of existing garage & store & erection of new timber frame garage.  Councillors agreed to fully support this application.

3302.
To discuss & agree on the way forward with the Community Led Plan: This meeting – Housing & Environment:


Councillors had listened to comments made during the Public Session when the Chairman had reiterated the fact that the Council is looking at the report from the VOICES Housing & Environment Group rather than the CLP itself.  The 'For Discussion' items from the report would be looked at.


a) Housing:  


i)  The survey findings had been incorporated into the CLP.


ii) Village Envelope - The Chairman reminded the meeting that it hadn't been possible to find 5 parishioners who weren't Councillors to form a Village Envelope Discussion Group and that perhaps we could try this again after Easter although this may have been superseded by the current ABC Planning Approach. The Chairman informed the meeting that ABC would prefer to work with Parish Councils and communities to help them produce some kind of plan for their parish.  After a full discussion it was agreed that Cllrs Rivers and Smith arrange a meeting with officers to see if going down this road is possible.


iii)  Planning: infrastructure gain from planning proposals.  If and when ABC implements the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL),a percentage of the developer's contribution to ABC will be given to the Parish Council as standard.


iv)  New builds should be in keeping with existing architecture – We have mixed housing, types and designs, so this would be difficult but considering materials would be more successful.


v)  The PC can encourage developers to consider modern ecological concepts – We always state that infrastructure needs to be adequate.


b) Environment:

i)  Educating residents about cutting hedges – This is an annual problem and every year an article is put in the Outlook on Oxney.


ii)  Additional Dog Bins – Since the beginning of the Caretaker Scheme two more dog bins have been put in.  Are more needed and where should they be sited?

iii)  Additional litter bins – A large community bin has been put in place in front of the village shop.  It has been noted that there is more rubbish lying around since Biffa took over the street cleaning.  After a short discussion Cllr Venning offered to write a short article for Outlook on
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Oxney for which he was thanked.  It was agreed that it is difficult to see how we can stop passing cars from dropping litter.


iv)  Increase awareness of public owned spaces – Suggested that what we have got and what you can do should go on the village website.


v)  Develop methods to increase the participation of future surveys – Suggestions – on-line (Survey Monkey), Street Champions, Open mornings, Village Website.


vi)  Engage younger members of the community – We did try this a few years ago without success.  It was agreed that we must find a way in.  Cllr Parkin suggested that youngsters be invited to a meeting with something they would be interested in.


vii)  Sense of community for children. Think of something for the summer to bring the youngsters together. A street party for everyone to be held at the School, to celebrate the Queen's 90th birthday, is being arranged for June.   An environment quiz for the Primary School children? Liaise with the school.


viii)  Community Resource Centre – The Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) is looking for a venue to offer services more locally.  The Church could be used? Village Hall? Could have a library in it, cafe, youth group, somewhere to go for information. Start small and get bigger.  Volunteer staff are needed.  We need to bring together an inventory of what we have and people to help.  


3303.
Dark Sky Community Update: Cllrs Parkin and Green reported on a meeting they had attended.  It was agreed to go forward with this.  We will now wait for ABC to contact us and Cllrs Parkin and Green will complete the necessary paperwork.
3304.
Fly the Flag for the Commonwealth update:  The Clerk reported that a short article had been put in the Outlook on Oxney and will go on the website and in the Notice Boards.  Notice of it will also go on the Pew leaflet in Church and the Link at School.  The School will be sending 6 of their year 6 School Council members and one will raise the flag on 14th March.  It was agreed that the flag be given to the School afterwards. The press will be invited.
3305.
WiFi in the Village Hall update:  Order form has been completed, just needs signing.
3306.
To discuss the format of the Annual Parish meeting in view of the fact that Highways are not able to attend:  Clerk suggested that a member of the Ashford Astronomical Society be invited to explain more about the Dark Skies Initiative.  Agreed.  It was also agreed to ask Andrew Loosemore of KCC Highways.
3307.
Correspondence:


For noting:  None


Previously Circulated

a) Parish & Urban Forum notes of 27th January 2016     b)  Electoral Review of Kent, Final Recommendations


Previously Forwarded by email:

c)   Final Outcome of Community Governance     d)  KALC Parish News Feb.     e)  NALC Bulletin 18/2/16     f)  KCC Consultations – Street Lighting –  Agreed all night lighting with the ability to dim individual lights so that it is right for every street once work has been completed on installing the new LED lights.     g)  KCC Trading Standards & Citizens Advice Consumer Service     h)  KALC – HGVs update     i)  Kent Community Messaging – East Kent     j)  NALC Bulletin on National Developments & meetings 26/2/16     k)  KALC – Online petition calling on government to give parish & town councils the right to appeal planning decisions     l)  NALC newsletter 2/3/16     m)  ABC – Events Listing March 2016

3308.  To authorise payments:

Clerk's expenses 7th October 2015 to 8th March 2016 £142.25.  Authorised.
3309.  Working Party Reports:


a) Finance:   Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.    Agreed. 
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b)  Planning:

     Decisions received from ABC:  


     16/00018/TC Tyle House Farm – 1 x Jasmine – remove, 1 x Horse Chestnut – fell, 1 x 


                            Cypress – fell & 3 x Oak – fell.                                                           Withdrawn                                                      

c)  Highways – Clerk reported on the meeting with Ron Swan, Highways Engineer.

· Pot holes don't necessarily have to have white lines round them to be filled.  The one at Archers Post that appears to have been missed when others were filled recently had been put on a 2 hour response

· He is going to look again at filling the verges down the end of The Street although he had been told that the road would have to be closed and that makes it too expensive to repair.

· With regard to the CLP requests:-

· Traffic calming & pedestrian crossing.  I need to contact Schemes & Planning at KCC who should send out an audit team.

· Visibility at the Triangle – suggested concrete posts out into the road to make it narrower but that needs audit team too.

· Extension to footway at Stocks Road end – no new extensions at the moment but to ask for it.

· Parking review should be addressed to ABC.

d)  Public Rights of Way – Clerk informed the meeting that Paul Stern has asked for sleepers 

                        from KCC for the problem on AT82 that he hopes to rectify. He will also rehang the gate.


            She also reported that KCC had confirmed that weed killer is not to be used on PROWs.

e)  Open Spaces – Cllr Green reported that he had noticed that containers had be put on the


            Village Green by ABC, presumably to hold equipment as they refurbish some of their 


             dwellings. 


f)   Cemetery & Churchyard – Nothing to report.
3310.
Reports for noting from Representatives on outside bodies:


Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Thom gave a short report.  There is now a lock on the gate to the car park. 
3311.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised.
3312.
Date of the next Meeting of the Parish Council: 12th April 2016 at 7.30pm.
3313.
Date of the Annual Parish Meeting:  28th April 2016 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
3314.
Items for Information:

a)  Wittersham PC Website Stats. Clerk to forward to Councillors.


b)  PCSO's Report – None received


c)  The Community Warden had given her report during the Public Session. There were no major problems in the village that she is aware of.  The Voluntary Support Wardens have been appointed.  Unfortunately no one had come forward for Wittersham but one will be helping out in Tenterden.  She is waiting to meet up with the ABC Housing Manager for estate visits.  Jo was thanked for her report.


d)  Cllr Smith informed the meeting that a decision was still awaited on the village shop shed.


e)  It had been noted that O2 has been surveying the village for a site for a mast.


f)   The Chairman informed the meeting that he had received correspondence from Mr John Mallet expressing his concern that he had heard that the Sports Club was talking about having a social club to get more money in.  This isn't a Parish Council matter.


g)  Cllr Parkin reported that his meeting with Steve Edwards CATs (Community Action Team) has had to be re-arranged.


The meeting closed at 21.47 hrs.

